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Adult Day Health Care (ADHC) Professional and Professional Crossover 
Claims 
Some provider type 39 (Adult Day Health Care [ADHC]) professional or professional crossover claims may have paid 
inappropriately when an inpatient, inpatient crossover or long-term care claim was previously paid for the same 
recipient and same date of service.  A recipient is not eligible for adult day health care if they are receiving 
inpatient care. 

Effective with claims processed on or after March 11, 2024, ADHC professional or professional crossover claims will 
deny appropriately with error code 5023 (Possible Duplicate: Inpatient vs Adult Day Health Care) when an 
inpatient, inpatient crossover or long-term care claim was previously paid for the same recipient and same date of 
service.   

Note:  ADHC professional or professional crossover claims are denying appropriately with error code 5023 if a paid 
inpatient, inpatient crossover or long-term care claim is on file for the same recipient and same date of service. 

No claims will be reprocessed automatically as this update is a go-forward change. 

 

 


